
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

YYeeaarr  1122  GGrraadduuaattiioonn  CCeerreemmoonnyy  
Thursday 22 September 
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Dear Parents and Students, 
 

FFaarreewweellll  aanndd  GGoooodd  LLuucckk  YYeeaarr  1122  
Term 3 is soon drawing to a close and it is that time of the year that we 
as a school officially farewell our Year 12 students and their families. It 
has been an absolute pleasure to have you all as part of the fabric here 
at St George for the past six years and I would like to thank you for your 
continued support and contribution to the school. The good news is the 
HSC journey is almost at an end, except for one more little thingé the 
HSC itself. A great adventure awaits you all Year 12 as you go from the 
safety and predictability of our school environment to one where you are 
far more at liberty to choose your paths. The joys of greater freedom 
and responsibility await you and I believe that St George Girls High 
School has prepared you well to take on this challenge and the awaiting 
change in direction in your lives. 
 

I am proud of your achievements over the years and the various 
successes in a wide range of pursuits, from the great scholarly 
achievements, to the cultural pursuits of performance and the Arts, 
sport and your participation in a multitude of co-curricular and extra-
curricular endeavours. You have all willingly and enthusiastically 
accepted the challenge we gave you at the beginning of last year, to 
grasp the many opportunities, formal and informal, to participate, 
contribute and positively influence the student body as a whole. For 
that, I and the teaching staff thank you. I would like to send a final 
message to our Year 12 students and that is simply to know that each 
of you have put in the energy and have developed the skills to succeed, 
now put all that you know into practice and walk into each HSC 
Examination with the confidence and belief in your own ability. 
 

I want our graduating Centenary Class of 2016 to be the best they can be and know that each of you has the 
capacity to achieve anything you put your mind to. I would like to wish you every success for the future and I am so 
pleased you had selected St George Girls High School to be your school of choice for the past six years.  
 

GGrraadduuaattiioonn  CCeerreemmoonnyy  
On Thursday 22 September we are conducting our Year 12 Graduation Ceremony, which includes a special 
assembly and afternoon tea for Year 12 students, their parents/carers and the staff. This event will commence at 12 
noon which will necessitate an early finish to the day for students in Years 7 to 11 (excluding those Year 11 students 
who are assisting at the function) at 11:50am (at the end of Period 4). This early finish will allow all teaching staff to 
be present at this important event. If you wish your daughter to remain at school on this day until the normal finishing 
time, teacher supervision will be provided. A letter has been sent home to all students outlining the details for this 
day, including an attachment to be completed and returned to Mr Treacy if you wish your daughter to remain at 
school until 3:07pm. I also wanted to inform parents that the canteen will not be operating at all on this day. 



PPrreeffeecctt  IInndduuccttiioonn  CCeerreemmoonnyy  
On Tuesday 30 August we hosted our Prefect 
Induction ceremony. This special assembly was 
conducted to recognise and celebrate the 
achievements of the outgoing prefect body as well as 
formally induct the newly elected prefects for 
2016/2017. There is no greater honour than to have 
your peers and teachers identify in you the necessary 
skills and qualities needed to be an effective school 
leader. To be nominated and elected into such a 
prestigious office is certainly a great achievement. This 
year we had 63 nominations for Prefect and this 
certainly is a testament to the exceptional leadership 
potential and skills that exist amongst our student 
population.  
 
I am proud to announce that Una Altarac has been 
elected School Captain for 2017. Una will be assisted 
in her duties by Vice-Captains Nicole Catubig and 
Genia Furlong. I am also delighted to announce that 
the following 11 students have been elected to serve 
as Prefects: Neha Beri, Eleni Carydis, Rachel Chin, 
Anja Flamer-Caldera, Louisa He, Bella Kosasih, 
Rachel Liang, Christa Pericleous, Rabiba Pervez, 
Irene Shen, Callista Wong and Kelly Yuan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To accept the position of prefect is a decision which is 
not taken lightly and carries enormous responsibility. 
The position is one of trust and commitment. I am 
confident that our newly elected prefects will be 
excellent student leaders and role models and I look 
forward to working collaboratively with this group over 
the next 12 months. 
 

EExxtteerrnnaall  VVaalliiddaattiioonn  
As I mentioned in last monthôs Gazette, our school 
was one of the first in NSW to go through the 
validation process. Our external validation successfully 
took place on Thursday 25 August and I was very 
proud to receive the feedback from our panelists 
(Alexandra Mandel ï lead panelist featured in the 
photograph with the schoolôs senior executive team) 
as well as share with them the quality evidence sets 
we compiled and mapped across the School 
Excellence Framework (SEF).  
 
The SEF that is designed to support all NSW public 
schools in their pursuit of excellence by providing a 
clear description of the key elements of high-quality 
practice across the three domains of learning, teaching 
and leading. Schools could be validated at Delivering, 
Sustaining and Growing or Excelling for each element 
of the three domains and I have included a brief 

summary of the school self-assessment judgements 
made and the validation panel findings after their 
review of the evidence sets provided by the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Domain Validation Panel Comments 
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The judgement was therefore made in the 
Self-Assessment Survey that on balance 
the school is Sustaining and Growing in 

the elements: Learning Culture, Wellbeing, 
Curriculum and Learning, Assessment and 
Reporting and Delivering in the element 

of Student Performance Measures. 
 

In the domain of Learning the schoolôs 
self-assessment is consistent with the 
evidence presented and is validated 
using the School Excellence Framework.  
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The judgement was therefore made in the 
Self-Assessment Survey that on-balance 
the school is Sustaining and Growing in 

the elements: Data skills and Use, 
Collaborative Practice and Professional 
Standards and Delivering in the elements: 

Effective Classroom Practice and Learning 
and Development. 
 

In the domain of Teaching the schoolôs 
self-assessment is consistent with the 
evidence presented and is validated 
using the School Excellence Framework. 
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The judgement was therefore made in the 
Self-Assessment Survey that on balance 
the school is Sustaining and Growing in 

the elements: Leadership, School 
Resources and Management Practices 
and Processes and Delivering in the 

element of School Planning, 
Implementation and Reporting. 
 

In the domain of Leading the schoolôs self-
assessment is consistent with the 
evidence presented in two elements and is 
validated using the School Excellence 
Framework. 
 

In the element of; 
- School Planning the evidence 

presented indicates the school is operating 
at the Sustaining and Growing stage not 
Delivering and was validated at this stage 
- School Resources the evidence 

presented indicates the school is operating 
at the Excelling stage not sustaining and 
growing and was validated at this stage. 

 
 



CCeenntteennaarryy  UUppddaattee  
The Centenary 
Labyrinth was 
formally opened on 
Thursday 
8 September. This 
was such a special 
afternoon as many 
proud members of 
the school both past 
and present attended 
the official opening to 
share in this historic  
event. The time capsule that was created by the Year 
9 History class of 1982 was also on display in the 
Library after a solid search to locate it. I would like to 
thank the Centenary and Events Team who have 
worked consistently this year to create all of these 
special opportunities to celebrate our Centenary year. I 
know that Mr Gordon Moncrieff was very proud to see 
the Labyrinth he so skilfully designed and executed 
officially opened for all to enjoy. This will remain as a 
permanent feature to mark our Centenary and I am 
hoping that every year the Labyrinth will continue to be 
filled with the names of St Georgians both past and 
future to commemorate their time at the school. 
Pavers can still be purchased and we will continue to 
insert any newly purchased pavers into the Labyrinth 
throughout the year. If you would like to purchase a 
paver please complete the order form located on the 
school website under the centenary tab. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Preparations are now well underway for the Centenary 
Gala Dinner and Centenary book launch to be held at 
the Novotel Brighton-Le-Sands on Friday 
11 November. Ticket sales and registration for ex-
St Georgians is now open and information and 
registration forms are available on the school website 
under the centenary tab. The cost for the dinner is $65 
per person and this includes a 2-course meal (entrée 
and main) and commemorative centenary cake that 
will be served as dessert on the evening. 
 
It is anticipated that this highly anticipated evening will 
sell out quickly and we would like to see all St George 
Girls High School staff both past and present, as well 
as any ex- St Georgians attend this special event.  
 

 
The centenary history book that has been 
commissioned will also be officially launched as part of 
the evening and our Historian Pauline Curby will be 
our special guest at the dinner. I have had a look at 
one of the published books and must say how 
impressed I was at the quality of the final product. This 
book is a fitting tribute to the long and rich history of 
our school and it is a must have for all St Georgians. 
Pre-order forms for the book are available on the 
school website under the centenary tab as well as all 
other relevant information relating all centenary 
events. 
 

TThhaannkk  YYoouu  SSRRCC  
Earlier this term our Year 12 students were the first 
group of students to use the new examination tables 
that were purchased for the school by the SRC. Our 
Year 11 students have over the past 2 weeks also 
used the new tables during their end of Preliminary 
Examinations. The school is very grateful to the SRC 
for identifying the need to replace the previous tables 
to ensure that all students have stable and secure 
examination tables for each of their examinations, they 
will certainly be put to good use and I know all 
students will benefit from this initiative. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CCoommpplleettiioonn  ooff  PPeerriimmeetteerr  FFeennccee  
The school perimeter 
fence has now been 
completed and I wanted 
to thank the school 
community for their 
support to ensure that 
this priority project was 
completed. The new 
fence has certainly 
enhanced the safety and 
security of the site and I 
would like to thank our P&C for their donation towards 
the project and all families who contributed to building 
fund to ensure that we were able to fund this 
worthwhile addition to our school grounds. All visitors 
and students arriving late to school or leaving early 
must enter and exit via the front administration office. 
The gates at Palmerston Street are opened every 
morning and afternoon to accommodate entry and exit, 
however during the day all gates are locked and entry 
into the school is via the Victoria Street entrance. I 
have included some images of the new fence as I 
promised I would do once the project was completed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    


